MIN 005/12™ NOVEMBER/218: HANDING OVER OF NGCDF OFFICE TO LOIMA SECURITY

The Loima NGCDFC has constructed and completed an ultra modern NGCDFC Office at Lorugum —
Loima Sub-County Headquarters at a cost of KES 14,500,000/ =. The Office has been funded within the
following Financial Years, 2017/2018 — KES 2.5 Million, 2016/2017 — KES 3 Million, 2015/2016 —
KES 9 Million.

The Committee has felt based on the needs within the Constituency that, they intend to transfer the
NGCDFC Office to the Loima OCPD. The Office will be handed over to the Loima AP
Commander/Loima OCFD and the new security Office will house all the Security Office departments’
L.e OCPD, Kenya Police, Administrative Police, AP Commander Office, and other senior security
officers.

The NGCDFC handed over the Office because of the following reasons;

* The NGCDF Office is not constructed as per the NGCDF Boards Plans and Guidelines on the
construction of NGCDF Offices

* There is no enough land for the NGCDF Office since it was constructed on a small land area
along a river bank.

= There is no land extension for the construction of various constituency projects e.g Relief Food
Store, Constituency Innovation Hubs, etc

* The NGCDF Office was constructed next to the Deputy County Commissioner’s Office and the
Government Security Officer’s Offices

* There is urgent need of the Senior Top Government Security Officers to have an Office within
the Sub-County Headquarters to coordinate security issues and matters within the Constituency.
But as at the time, the Security Officers are stationed in Lodwar (at the County Commissioner’s
Offices) due to lack of Office Space in Lorugum

* The OCPD Loima had submitted a proposal request for the Construction of his Office at Loima
Sub-County Headquarters which is stationed in Lorugum.

MIN 006/12™ NOVEMBER/2018: ANNUAL WORK PLAN AND PROCUREMENT PLAN —
2018/2019FY

The Fund Account Manager tabled to the Committee the Work plans for the Constituency for the
2018/2019FY. The plans had been executed with a budget constraint, but the Committee applauded
the Fund Account Manager for those efforts.

The Fund Account Manager tabled to the Committee the Annual Work-plan which details the activities
that needs to be executed within the 2018/2019FY. This was guided with the Government of Kenya
Blue Print Policies like VISION 2030 and the Constituency Strategic Plan.

The Fund Account Manager also tabled to the Committee the Procurement Work-plan for the
2018/2019FY. This factored in all the projects that had been budgeted and the Office Operations
budget.

The Committee approved the Work-plans and advised the Fund Account Manager to follow the Work
plans and make sure they are in line with the Constituency Strategic Plan 2018-2022 in-order to
achieve the targets which were signed in the Constituency Performance Contract signed between the
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